
May 13, 2024

Dear Colleague:

I am writing to respectfully request that you join me in supporting the swift consideration and

passage of S.3853, the Radiation Exposure Compensation Reauthorization Act (RECA) before

the program expires on June 7, 2024.

According to the Union of Concerned Scientists, there are RECA claimants in every state in the

country (see attached data), and this program is vital to thousands of our constituents who have

been affected by exposure to radioactive waste. The reauthorization of RECA is a matter of life or

death for many thousands of people, and it is crucial that Congress bring this much-needed

legislation to the floor for a vote without delay.

RECA first passed on October 5, 1990. It established lump-sum compensation awards for

individuals who contracted specified diseases in certain geographic boundaries. Since then,

RECA has compensated 41,492 Americans. It has been updated multiple times, but there are

many impacted groups and locations that have still been left out—miners in Texas, Wyoming

and the Navajo Nation, some downwinders in Idaho and Utah, residents near test sites or

processing facilities in Tennessee, Alaska, Kentucky, and Missouri.

On March 7, 2024, the Senate passed S.3853 by a vote of 69 to 30 to reauthorize RECA and

expanded eligibility to victims of radioactive waste in additional areas who had not previously

been eligible for compensation. This bill corrects prior exclusion of thousands of victims in

states across our country—a much sought after and key provision that is long overdue. Many of

these victims are still getting sick and dying because they were exposed to radiation by the

federal government without their knowledge or consent.

Now, more than ever, it is crucial for Congress to step up and support approaches to dealing

with health crises that will reduce harm and truly keep our communities safe. World War II is

still killing people in many of our districts, and they deserve to be made whole. Thank you for

your prompt attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

CORI BUSH

Member of Congress

https://www.justice.gov/civil/awards-date-03212024
https://www.congress.gov/bill/118th-congress/senate-bill/3853?overview=closed



